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FOLLOW

Today marks the twenty-ninth 
legislative day.  

Friday, March 3rd, was 
Crossover Day for the 2017 
legislative session which marks 
the point by which all legislation 
must pass to the other chamber 
for consideration this year.  See 
page 2 for an update on bills 
from our watch list.

Follow @CapitolJackets on 
Twitter for updates
throughout the 
week. 

Student leaders host meeting at Capitol

On Thursday, February 23rd, members of the undergraduate Student Government 
Association and Government Relations Committee met with State Representative 
Matt Dubnik (pictured far left) at the Capitol.  Rep. Dubnik is the newest Georgia 
Tech alumnus to be elected to the General Assembly and is serving his first term this 
year in the House of Representatives.  Students discussed topics of interest such as 
workforce development and college affordability.

ATDC Statewide Program Manager, 
Amy Love, presents to House Committee

Amy Love is the new Statewide 
Program Manager for the Advanced 
Technology Development Center 
(ATDC).  She focuses on growing 
the incubator’s already strong 
reach across Georgia by partnering 
with local communities to serve 
startups. Amy was invited to 
present to the House Small 
Business Development Committee 
on February 23rd about ATDC’s 
efforts across the state. 
For more information about ATDC 
and the statewide program, visit 
atdc.org/about/locations online. 

Jen Abrams, fifth year Public Policy major 
at Georgia Tech, spoke at the Zell Miller 
Legacy Dinner on February 28 about 
the impact of the HOPE Scholarship on 
Georgia college students.

https://twitter.com/capitolJackets
http://atdc.org/about/locations
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Updates on selected bills and resolutions from our watch list: 
 

HB 44  ............................................................. Passed House; Assigned to Senate Appropriations Committee
 General appropriations bill for Fiscal Year 2018. 

HB 51  ............................................................. Passed House; Assigned to Senate Judiciary Committee
 Provides regulations related to the reporting of certain crimes and investigation by officials and employees  
 of postsecondary institutions. 

HB 218  ............................................................. Will not move forward this session
 Provides that an eligible University System employee may revoke his or her election to participate in the  
 Regents Retirement Plan in lieu of the Teachers Retirement System.

HB 229  ............................................................. Will not move forward this session
 Provides that the annual rate of inflation be used for calculating maximum tuition rates for the upcoming  
 academic year.  

HB 280 ............................................................. Passed House; Assigned to Senate Judiciary Subcommittee 
 Changes current provisions to allow certain licensed firearm holders to carry weapons on college   
 campuses and restricts those persons from carrying into buildings or property used for athletic sporting  
 events, daycare centers or student housing.  

HB 307 ............................................................. Will not move forward this session  
 Students from foster care or homeless situations are classified as in-state residents for tuition purposes. 

HB 471  ............................................................. Will not move forward this session
 Establishes free speech policy guidelines for institutions of the University System of Georgia and specifies  
 payment of certain student activity fees. 

LEGISLATIVE ROUNDUP 

Intern 
Spotlight

Lucia Lombardo is an 
International Affairs major from 
Atlanta, GA.  This session 
“Lucy” is working for the Office 
of Senate Majority Whip Steve 
Gooch (R-51). 

Pictured above: photo of proposed Library Renewal Project

Library Renewal Project Update

User-Driven Library Complex will Double Utilization of 
Core Campus Space
Recognizing the evolution of the Library as a facility with diminishing need to 
house books and an increasing need to foster idea sharing and collaboration, 
Georgia Tech is pursuing the reconfiguration and renewal of its centrally located 
Library to better serve students. Building upon lessons learned from the Clough 
Undergraduate Learning Commons, this project will transform the Library 
Complex from a central repository for books, journals, and microfiche, to a 
space that supports new instructional technologies, scholarly research, and 
modes of interaction among students, faculty, and subject-matter professionals. 
The renewed Library will double the amount of study space for students in both 
individual and collaborative spaces.
 
Critical Improvements in Infrastructure, Safety, 
Accessibility, and Efficiency
While these facilities have been properly maintained for more than 50 years, 
many building components and systems are well beyond their useful life and in 
some cases represent serious operational and life safety risks. 

Increased Access to World-Class Resource Materials
Georgia Tech is one of only a handful of leading academic libraries pursuing 
joint print collection management for efficient space usage. Due to the STEM-
focused research at Georgia Tech, digital databases and e-journals are the most 
widely used resources. A majority of print archives will be housed in an off-site, 
shared facility with other university partners, and a shared resources agreement 
will expand access to resource materials for students, faculty, and researchers. 

Project Sequencing to Preserve Utilization
This comprehensive renewal project, in the third of a multi-year endeavor, 
leverages state bond funds with private and Institute funds. The requested 
Construction funding in FY18 is key to moving forward with the second phase of 
this exciting project, following the allocations that the state graciously made in 
FY15 for planning and design.

Price Gilbert Library/Crosland Tower

Price Gilbert Memorial Library/Crosland 
Tower have occupied a central campus 

location since their construction in 1953 
and 1968. This core campus location is 

integrated physically with Clough Commons.

QUICK FACTS
PROJECTED COST - $88.4M

$67.2M Construction 
$21.2M Pre-construction & equipment

PROPOSED FUNDING SCHEDULE
FY14
Planning & Design

$2.6M Private/Institute funding

FY15
Planning & Design - $3.4M

$1.7M State bond funding allocation
$1.7M Private/Institute funding

FY16
Secured shared print archives facility

$4.3M Private/Institute funding

FY17
Pre-Construction

Deferred State bond funding request 

FY18
Construction

$47.4M State bond funding request

ADDITIONAL DETAILS
230,000 sq. ft. in two interconnected 
buildings, encompassing 17 levels.

Projected $277/sf, as compared to
$336/sf to build a new facility.
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Total FY18 State Bond Funding Request: $47.4M
Construction project recommended by the Board of Regents

9-2016

Currently, the Fiscal Year 2018 budget is under consideration in the 
Senate Appropriations committee.  Governor Deal recommended $47 
million in bond funding for phase one of the Library Renewal Project.  
The House retained full project funds in its budget before passing to the 
Senate for consideration.

This project will transform the Library Complex from a central repository 
for books and journals, to a space that supports new instructional 
technologies to further scholarly research. The renewed Library will 
double the amount of study space for students in both individual and 
collaborative spaces. 


